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UNITED NATIONS officials are worried that developed count-ries such as Australia may boycott April's international anti-racism review amid pressure from conference critics.

Canada has pulled out of the Geneva review of the 2001 Durban conference against racism, which critics describe as an "anti-Semitic hatefest".

The US has not been participating in preparations for the review but has not decided on its involvement. Last week Israel said it would not participate and thereby "legitimise" the summit.

A spokesman for the Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade said the US, New Zealand and the European Union "shared [Australia's] concerns about the prospect of anti-Semitism marring the Durban Review Conference".

The spokesman, Scott Bolitho, said yesterday that Australia had not decided whether to attend the conference. "We will base this decision on a thorough consideration of whether Australia, and other countries with a genuine interest in countering racism, can positively influence the outcomes of the Review Conference," he said.

The Opposition spokesman on border security, Christopher Pyne, has said Australia should not attend and "tacitly sign up to a warped view of racism".

Prominent among the critics is a Canadian academic, Anne Bayefsky, who said the review would be used to spread anti-Semitism and encourage racism.

UN officials said critics of the Durban conference ignored its outcomes, which included a call to all states to recognise the need to counter anti-Semitism and a declaration that the Holocaust must never be forgotten.

They said that as a world summit of 18,000 people Durban 2001 dwarfed the controversial forum of non-government organisations that preceded it, at which anti-Semitic and anti-Israel material was disseminated.

The officials said the conference process had been the subject of ferocious, and often distorted, criticism by single-issue lobbyists. These included misrepresentations about the make-up of the Geneva planning committee

